
Curriculum COVID-19 Statement  

 

The curriculum in 2019-2020 and 2020-2021 lost some of the usual enrichment due to disruption 

caused by the COVID-19 pandemic. Sadly the loss of important areas in e.g. history and design & 

technology (D&T), have meant that children have missed out. To reflect this, we have adapted our 

curriculum overview to ensure children have these experiences included. 

The curriculum has not been narrowed at all. We will adapt our D&T teaching to include additional 

skills which should have been covered during this time. We are very mindful of the importance of 

the history and geography that may have been lost due to the pandemic, this is catered for in the 

altered curriculum cycle for next academic year. Over this time, where applicable, skills that were 

scheduled to be covered in the previous academic year will also be met, meaning that some topic 

areas may have additional skills and knowledge that would not normally feature. 

Reviewed December 2021 


